
Documentary exposes impact of outsourcing in 
private sector

 Denmark 

The FOA services union has commented on a television documentary that reveals 
very poor levels of care at a private home that was supposed to be a beacon for 
private care in the country. FOA argues that this clearly shows that care cannot be 
delivered on the cheap, noting that both residents and staff made complaints and 
with problems created by inadequate staffing levels.
Read more at > FOA (DK)
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